

# THE CARBINE CLUB of NEW ZEALAND

PATRON: Sir David Levene OBE, KNZM
President: AIDIN DENNIS Secretary: VICKY LATTA
PO Box 63, Whitford, Auckland 2149 Telephone: (Bus.) 09 277 0456 Email: admin@carbineclubnz.org.nz

24th March 2022

### Newsletter to members

#### ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING and MEMBERS ONLY LUNCHEON - Thursday 5th May 2022

The Club's Annual General Meeting will be held at The Remuera Club, 27-33 Ohinerau Street, Remuera on Thursday 5<sup>th</sup> May, followed by the Members Only luncheon. Information on the business to be transacted and luncheon will be sent closer to the date, however this year's AGM has to address the future of the Carbine Club of New Zealand. It is important that every member give some thought to his/her own commitment to the Club and its objectives:

- To celebrate excellence in sport,
- To assist athletes with disability.

## The Club urgently needs:

- New Members,
- Volunteers to contribute as Committee members,
- New ideas and new activities.

How can you help?

We will have **two vacancies for the Committee** with our two long serving Co-opted Committee Members both having advised that they will be unavailable to continue attending committee meetings. If you are willing to serve on the Committee, please contact Vicky Latta on ph. 021 681 224 or email on <a href="mailto:victoria@latta.co.nz">victoria@latta.co.nz</a>.

We also have vacancies for membership. All Carbine Clubs are restricted to just 40 Members. When a Member has reached 65 with a has been a Club member for 10 years, they move to Senior Membership. This creates a space for a new member. Unless we continue to recruit new members, the Club will not survive. Covid has resulted in few functions over the last few years, but going forward we want to resume holding functions every few months again.

Please give thought to who you think might be interested in membership of the Club and approach them. We would like to be able to admit several new members in May at the Annual General Meeting. If you would like a Nomination form, please contact Vicky Latta.

Nominations must be received by 15<sup>th</sup> April 2022.

We need new members and new Committee members. Please help to ensure the Club's future for another 50 years.

## CCNZ's 50th ANNIVERSARY DINNER - Thursday 21st July 2022

The Club's 50<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Dinner is now scheduled to proceed on Thursday 21<sup>st</sup> July 2022 at The Tote Room, Auckland Thoroughbred Racing Club, Ellerslie. Mark the date in your calendar. We are looking to good support from Members and it is an opportunity to finally get to celebrate this milestone occasion with partners, friends and guests.

#### OFFER FROM BUTLERS CHOCOLATE CAFÉ

Courtesy of Rodney Walshe, Butlers Chocolate Café, the producers of superb Irish chocolates, (as well as food and drink) have offered 10% off the price of all chocolates, food and drinks at the Butler's Chocolate Café at Sylvia Park Mall to all Carbine Club members. Advise staff that you are a Carbine Club member and not only will you receive a 10% discount but an additional 5% of all sales to Carbine Club members will be paid to the Carbine Club. With Easter coming up, it is the perfect excuse to purchase fantastic chocolates at a reduced price. See the **attached** brochure.

Regards

VJ Latta Secretary

**CARBINE CLUB OF NEW ZEALAND**